California Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators

2010 Executive Council Meeting
Teleconference
September 14, 2010
Minutes for September 14, 2010

Council Members Present:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval, Lawrence Persky, Veronica Trejo, Beryl Schantz, Melissa Moser, Maureen Mason-Muyco, Lindsay Crowell, Sunshine Garcia
Absent:   Lynn Fox, Joanne Brennan, Susan Murphy, Jamie Shrode, Kentiner David
Others Present:  Dewayne Barnes, Bryan Dickason, Addalou Davis, Daniel Reed, Kim Thomas, Germaine Graham
Call to Order/Introductions – Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
The meeting began with a review of the To Do List while waiting for a quorum

The minutes will be taken by Daniel Reed and Addalou Davis on behalf of Jamie Shrode who is unable to attend this meeting.

Announcements: Colleen MacDonald took a position as VP with Simple Tuition and it requires a lot of travel.  She has offered whoever takes over her Newsletter job to shadow.  Jamie has agreed to be Newsletter chair for the next three months.  

Denise Donn has had to resign due to back surgery.   And Joanne will be appointed as Treasurer for the remainder of 2010 and Sunshine will assume Treasurer-elect for remainder of 2010.  

Colleen MacDonald has taken an AVP position with Simple Tuition which will require a lot of travel.  She has to step down from her Conference Committee and Newsletter volunteer activities.  Jamie Shrode has agreed to assume the Newsletter and Daniel Reed has agreed to assist.  Yvonne sent flowers to Colleen on behalf of CASFAA.

TO DO:   Addalou to follow up with Barbara Bickett to get candidates photos and bios 

Blast election results to membership Carolyn Torres won Proprietary Segmental Representative.
TO DO:  Yvonne reviewed the CASFAA/CCCSFAAA MOU with Joanne Brennan and will send to Jacque Bradley this afternoon for review.  The new agreement will divide the conference rooms available during the conference.  

Lawrence Persky has completed the FAQ on how to complete a volunteer form.

Joanne Brennan, Sunshine Garcia and Lawrence Persky:  are working on the implementation of registration for the conference.  It is in progress and will most likely not be ready by the target launch date of September 15, 2010.  Kat (the consultant) is frustration because she needs the sessions to build the registration process:  she needs the registration cost, the agenda and the sessions.  

It was asked whether or not we could just do a bare-bones registration with no sessions, but all agreed that would just generate a ton of questions.  It was suggested to just do a list of the sessions with no presenters and no descriptions.

TO DO:  Addalou will draft a contract for Catherine Bjork as an independent contractor for bookkeeper and send to Yvonne for review.

TO DO:  Addalou send a letter to Bank of American regarding dual check signing.

TO DO:  Addalou to send the volunteer spreadsheet she made for Kat to Daniel with corrections made.
TO DO:  Addalou to gather photos and biographies of new Council and send to Colleen for Newsletter

Addalou has forwarded the point total information to Denise Donn from the last few To Do lists.

TO DO:  Addalou has created a mail direction document and it needs to be added to the Transition Meeting agenda.

Review and Approve Meeting Minutes:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the August 1 Executive Council minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
Yvonne presented the report on behalf of Denise Donn who was unable to attend this meeting.  Bank statements are reconciled through August.  The IRS refund is in route.

It was moved, seconded and passed to approve the Treasurer’s Report

It was moved, seconded and passed to confirm Joanne Brennan as Treasurer and Sunshine Garcia as Treasurer-elect for the remainder of 2010 due to Denise’s resignation.

$1973 revenue has been accrued from Job Listings.

Conference 2010:  Sunshine Garcia

The hotel contract has finally been signed!
There are 149 rooms booked already for the conference since hotel registration opened.  The Conference logo is completed and a list was given to Barbara Bickett for the Volunteer breakdown.  Barbara has the current volunteer list.  The Program Committee is meeting today to get the program finalized.  A Conference Committee meeting will be scheduled soon.  A list of vendors to target for exhibiting and sponsorship has been completed.  Lawrence Persky has a good idea for a Job Fair and Sunshine agreed that there is space for that.
Fund Development – Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval

Yvonne updated on behalf of Merilyn Sweet.  

To Do:  Yvonne will contact Merilyn for an update on the on-line auction.

Electronic Issues:  Lawrence Persky
Lawrence is working with Kat on a reimbursement form for the website.  He is currently working with Joanne Brennan and Sunshine Garcia on conference registration, but they are waiting for additional information from the Conference and Program Committees.  Lawrence had a conversation with Angelina Arzate to building a registration for the High School Relations event.  There may be a sponsor to cover the costs.  Dewayne Barnes reported that they do have a sponsor who will do a separate registration, so it doesn’t have to go on the CASFAA website.  Attendance will continue to be free of cost.  Cvent would charge $2.75 per registration, so free and separate is great.  CASFAA has used only 317 registrations and there are another 1600 registrations available which should cover the conference.

Newsletter:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
Yvonne gave the update on behalf of Colleen MacDonald (see announcements).  Executive Council members are reminded to send in articles for the next issue—an announcement has been sent.

Nominations & Elections:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
To Do:  Addalou to blast the election results to the membership

All Segmental Representatives are asked to send a blast to their segment regarding award nominations.
Training:  Dewayne Barnes

Summer Training reported on the stats for summer training.  Costs were covered and there were 21 new members.  $5700 additional revenue was received.

CalGrant Workshops:  The workshops will be held at University of Phoenix locations and will be free-of-charge.  It was moved, seconded and passed to increase the number of sessions from 3 to 10 at the same budget of $3,000 total expense.

Webinar discussion is ongoing.  

Transition Meeting:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
Addalou Davis is working with Lynn Fox on the agenda and information for the Transition Meeting/Boot Camp.

To Do:  Addalou to send Yvonne a copy of the 2010 Transition/Boot Camp Agenda.

To Do:  Yvonne to follow-up with Joanne Brennan to get out an announcement about the Transition Meeting scheduled for November 7-9 most likely in San Diego.
State Issues:  Maureen Mason-Muyco
The Committee missed a comment period for the pilot program, but Bryan says members can still comment on the final regulations.  No schools have signed on for the pilot program yet.  The CSAC Commission meeting on September 2, 2010 was attended, but most of the meeting was closed session and most items were tabled.  Bryan Dickason was able to give a report.  The Commissioners requested CASFAA to support the SEARS survey.  A letter was drafted and sent.  Yvonne commended the SIC for making CASFAA more visible to the commissioners.  The governor has pocket-vetoed (missed # of the bill) in the past.  Maureen wondered whether Council wants CASFAA to take a support position.  Maureen will draft a letter and send to EC for review.  AB 540 and 1314 were reported on.  The bills include CalGrant, BOG, Institutional aid, UC and CSU grants.

Federal Issues:  Beryl Schantz
In San Diego, FIC received approval to send out comments about gainful employment in the NPRM, but didn’t get them out.  83,000 comments were received, so CASFAA’s comments would just have been another one.  Extra staff was put on at ED to read the comments.  Final rules are due out by October 31.  If there are questions, FIC will be able to send them to ED, but will get non-committal responses.  Ron Lee has been charged with putting together a Department of Education mini-track of the FSA.  Beryl thinks it is very important for FAOs to go to Florida because of the number of workshops on the regulatory packages.  After the Program Committee meets today, advertising can be sent out regarding the sessions available at CASFAA.  We need to see the final rules before CASFAA can formulate responses.  Next conference call is October 12th and chances are there won’t be anything available until October 31st.  They might stretch to November 1, but could be considered at the Transition Meeting.

US Dept of Education Update:  No report as Virginia Hagins was absent. 

CLFE Update:  No report because Thalassa Naylor is attending the Program Committee meeting.

Membership & Volunteers:  Daniel Reed and Dewayne Barnes
There are 1,114 members thanks to the summer training and 1040 workshops.  Daniel got the left-over postcards for last year’s conference from Joanne Brennan and he plans to send out postcards this month regarding membership renewal.  Bryan Dickason was asked to share CSAC’s directory to send out these postcards.  There are 400 CalGrant schools in their database, and no grad/professional schools would be included. 

Ad Hoc Committee for Assets and Inventory of Archives:  Sunshine Garcia
Joanne Brennan and Sunshine have had to postpone a visit to the storage unit again, so it needs to remain on the To Do list.  They will inventory possible items for use at the 2010 Conference.
CSAC Update:  Bryan Dickason 

Bryan thanked CASFAA for their presence at the Commission meetings—the commissioners need to hear what the financial aid community thinks and, in fact, they request that input.  Bryan is working with Angelina Arzate on the High School Counselor Workshops, both content and preparation.  As we all know, the Cal Grant still needs a budget from the legislature.  Schools will be able to upload GPAs to CSAC beginning November of 2012.  He was asked what happens if no one signs up for the CalGrant pilot program—he answered that the program idea would just go away.  

To Do:  Bryan will forward a list of CalGrant eligible schools with contact information to Daniel Reed.

Segmental Reports
Community College:  Melissa Moser
The community colleges have nothing to report this meeting.
Independent:  Germaine Graham in proxy for Susan Murphy.  Germaine was unable to touch base with Suan, so has nothing to report.  Yvonne asked Germaine to update Susan and to ask Susan to send out a segmental request for award nomination. 
CSU:  none
Proprietary:  Veronica Trejo
Veronica has a meeting scheduled in San Jose to set up sessions for the conference and pre-conference training.
UC:  Lindsay Crowell

UC plans to participate in the SEARS survey.
Grad Professional:  Sunshine Garcia
Nothing to report

Ethnic Diversity:  Lawrence Persky
There is a conference call scheduled for tomorrow to discuss conference items, the reception and a Job Fair at the conference.
New Business:  Yvonne Gutierrez-Sandoval
The Newcomers’ Reception needs to be worked on.  George Jenkins will get it on the agenda so everyone will know where to be.  Both the President and the President-elect take part in this activity and both the old and the new council and committee members. 
Adjourn:  It was moved, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting. 
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